
 

DEPARTMENT OF RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
 

Public Works Division 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
(Board of Supervisors) 

 
NOTICE IS GIVEN that the Solano County Board of Supervisors will hold a PUBLIC HEARING 
on the vacation of Liberty Island Road (County Road No. 1490) pursuant to Chapter 3, Part 3 
Division 9 of the California Streets and Highways Code. A Resolution of Intent to Vacate said 
street was adopted by the Board of Supervisors on November 8, 2022. The portion of the road to 
be vacated is the section adjoining Shag Slough and running southerly to its end on the east side 
of Shag Slough. A map of area proposed to be vacated is available at 
https://www.solanocounty.com/libertyislandroadvacation. Please call Gladis Valladares at (707) 
784-6075 if you have any questions. 
 
The hearing will be held in the Board of Supervisors' Chambers, County Administration Center, 
1st Floor, 675 Texas Street, Fairfield on Tuesday, December 6, 2022, at 2:00 p.m. or as soon 
thereafter as the matter may be heard.  Staff reports are available by 5:00 p.m. the Friday prior to 
the meeting at www.solanocounty.com under Quick Clicks, Board Meetings. 
 
How can I participate in the Public Hearing? 
You may submit public comments in person at the date and time listed. If you attend the Board of 
Supervisors meeting in person, you must abide by all State rules and public health guidelines 
regarding masking and social distancing in the Board of Supervisors Chambers. Written comments 
can be submitted to the Clerk of the Board at clerk@solanocounty.com or at 675 Texas Street, 
Suite 6500, Fairfield, CA 94533 by 5:00 p.m. the Monday prior to the meeting.  You may submit 
comments verbally from your phone during the meeting by dialing 1-415-655-0001 and using 
Access Code 177 939 9414 on your phone. Once entered in the meeting, you will be able to hear 
the meeting and will be called upon to speak during the public speaking period.   
 
The County of Solano does not discriminate against persons with disabilities and is an accessible 
facility. If you wish to attend this meeting and you will require assistance to participate, please call 
the Office of the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors at 707-784-6100 at least 24 hours in advance 
of the event to make reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this meeting. 
 
If you challenge the proposed consideration in court, you may be limited to raising only those 
issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written 
correspondence delivered to the Board of Supervisors at, or prior to, the public hearing.  
 

WILLIAM F. EMLEN 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
County of Solano, State of California 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Daily Republic – legal ad/twice – Wednesday, November 23, 2022 & Wednesday, November 30, 2022 
The Reporter – legal ad/twice – Tuesday, November 22, 2022 & Tuesday, November 29, 2022 
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